# 84TH GENERAL ASSEMBLY REGULAR SESSION MAY 2, 1985

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

The hour of one having arrived, the Senate will come to order. Will our guests in the gallery please rise. Our prayer will be offered by the Reverend Charles Kyle of the St. Francis Xavier Church of Chicago. REVEREND KYLE:

(Prayer given by Reverend Kyle)
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

If Senator Carroll will lead the ushers down the aisle, we'll hold our collection. Reading of the Journal. Senator Nedza.

SENATOR NEDZA:

Thank you, Nr. President. I move that...I move that the reading of the Journal and...the reading and approval of the Journal of Wednesday, April the 24th; Thursday, April the 25th; Tuesday, April the 30th and Wednesday, May 1st, in the year 1985, be postponed pending arrival of the printed Journals.

# PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion. Is there any objection? If not, those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The motion carries. Committee reports. SECRETARY:

Senator Hall, chairman of Appropriations II Committee, reports out the following...Senate bills:

365, 366 and 1263 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Sangmeister, chairman of Executive Committee, reports out the following Senate bills:

346, 510, 661, 612, 670, 680, 728, 729, 771, 794, 798, 803, 831, 941, 847, 851, 861, 864, 868, 887, 889, 899, 901, 1003, 1019, 1036, 1110, 1136, 1137, 1189, 1275, 1306, 1364, 1366, 1367, 1379, 1389 and 1392 with the recommendation Do Pass.

#### Page 2 - MAY 2, 1985

486, 559, 836, 848, 890, 896, 897, 1193 and 1264 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

1107 with the recommendation Do Not Pass as Amended. Senator Darrow, chairman of Reorganization of State Government, reports out the following Senate bills:

1454 with the recommendation Do Pass.

1414 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended. Senator Collins, chairman of Labor and Commerce, reports

out the following Senate bills:

199, 200, 216, 320, 417, 509, 720, 946, 1064, 1129, 1406 and 1421 with the recommendation Do Pass.

232, 791, 1402, 1404, 1405, 1408 and 1458 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Jerome Joyce, chairman of Agriculture, Conservation and Energy Committee, reports out the following Senate bills:

103, 112, 114, 375, 567, 589, 693, 696, 753, 807, 808, 809, 810, 811, 812, 813, 814, 815, 830, 833, 849, 855, 870, 872, 892, 906, 931, 978, 987, 988, 1009, 1032, 1039, 1086, 1119, 1133, 1163, 1164, 1165, 1166, 1182, 1237, 1346, 1351, 1444, 1448, 1450, 1451 and 1452 with the recommendation Do Pass.

3, 85, 110, 368, 444, 658, 757, 806, 816 and 1260 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Nedza, chairman of Transportation Committee, reports out the following Senate bills:

11, 760, 854, 895, 893, 1070, 1072, 1073, 1082, 1085, 1091, 1095, 1232, 1265, 1352, 1369 and 1397 with the recommendation Do Pass.

605, 755, 1111 and 1229 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

574 and 948 with the recommendation Do Not Pass. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Resolutions.

## Page 3 - MAY 2, 1985

#### SECRETARY:

Senate...Senate Resolution 186 offered by Senator Savickas and it is congratulatory. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Carroll. On Resolution... SENATOR CARROLL:

You want...I would move that that be sent to Executive. No,...I move to suspend the rules for immediate consideration and adoption of Joint Resolution 186. I'm acting for and on behalf of Senator Savickas in this request. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

This is a congratulatory resolution? SENATOR CARROLL:

Congratulatory resolution for... PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

...fifty years for Father... SENATOR CARROLL:

...Reverend Jordan. Not the River Jordan, Reverend Jordan.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Carroll moves for the suspension of rules for the immediate consideration of Senate Resolution 186. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The motion carries. Now for the adoption of Senate...Resolution 186. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The resolution is adopted. Further resolutions.

#### SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution 187 offered by Senator Lemke and it's congratulatory.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Consent Calendar.

# SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution 188 offered by Senator Luft.

## Page 4 - MAY 2, 1985

And Senate Joint Resolution ...49 offered by Senators Maitland, Jerome Joyce and Rigney.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Executive. Messages from the Governor. SECRETABY:

A Message from the Governor by Kirk Dillard, Director, Legislative Affairs.

Mr. President - The Governor directs me to lay before the Senate the following message.

To the Honorable members of the Senate, the 84th General Assembly, I have nominated and appointed the following named persons to the offices enumerated below and respectfully ask concurrence in and confirmation of these appointments by your Honorable Body.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Executive Appointments. Senator Chew, for what purpose do you arise? SENATOR CHEW:

Mr. President, I rise to ask permission for the Senate. We had a bill on the Agreed Bill List in Executive...and there was some objection. The objections as you know now have been removed and I ask permission to have that filed with the other bills from Executive Committee. It was Senate Bill 1036, sir.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Chew. Any...Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

Just a minute...Senator Savickas. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

Is this cleared with anybody? I mean, this doesn't look like a nothing. I mean does the Republican leadership, does

## Page 5 - MAY 2, 1985

the Democrat leadership, anybody aware of this?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

I'm sure they are. Senator Sangmeister. SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yeah, that was my committee. I...it...just too many bills to remember what happened at the end of that session. I...I...it is my recollection that we...we moved this bill out. I'm not positive...I know, Senator, it was on the Agreed List and then I believe someone knocked it off. And then I think later...we decided to move that bill out, I could be wrong. I'll check it right now. Can't we hold this motion...

## PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Chew, why don't you hold the motion, the bill may be out on the Floor. Senator...Senator Chew withdraws his motion. Senator Chew, I'm informed by the Secretary that that bill was reported out on a Do Pass motion this morning. Resolutions.

## SECRETARY:

The following resolutions are all congratulatory.

Senate Resolution 189, by Senator Maitland.

190 and 191, by Senator Maitland.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Consent Calendar. Senator Luft, for what purpose do you arise?

# SENATOR LUFT:

While we're at a lull, could I ask leave to add Senator Rock as a cosponsor...hyphenated cosponsor of Senate Bill 1074.

#### PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Luft. Is there any discussion? If not, those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The...the Ayes have it. The motion is carried. Senator Hudson.

#### SENATOR HUDSON:

Similar purpose, Mr. President. Wondered if I could have leave from this Body to be added as a...hyphenated cosponsor to Senate Bill 846.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Hudson to be added as a...hyphenated cosponsor to 846. Is there any objection? Leave granted? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. (Machine cutoff)...purpose does Senator Vadalabene arise? SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, I would like to show Senator Darrow and Senator Luft and Senator DeAngelis as sponsors of Senate Bill 743. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion of Senator Vadalabene. Is there any objection? If not, is leave granted? Leave is granted. Senator Dunn.

## SENATOR DUNN:

Thank you, Mr. President. I'd like leave to discharge the Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Energy from further consideration of Senate Bill 886 for the purpose of Tabling.

#### PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Dunn. He moves to discharge...Senator Dunn.

SENATOR DUNN:

986, isn't it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there move to discharge the Committee on Agriculture from further consideration of Senate Bill 886 for the purposes of Tabling? Is leave granted? Leave is granted on Senate Bill 886 is now Tabled. Senate...Senator Dudycz. SENATOR DUDYCZ:

Mr. President, I ask leave of the Body to add Senator. Sangmeister as cosponsor to Senate Bills 190 and 469.

#### Page 7 - MAY 2, 1985

# PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Dudycz. Is there any objection? If not, is leave granted? Leave is granted. Senator DeAngelis.

SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Point of personal privilege, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

State your point.

SENATOR DEANGELIS:

In the President's Gallery I would like to introduce Mr. Harry Pestine and his family who are down here visiting us from Springfield. Harry has done a lot for economic development in our area. 1'd like for them to stand and be recognized.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Would they please rise and be recognized. Senator Carroll.

SENATOR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentleman of the Senate. With leave of the various sponsors, I would like to be added as a principal cosponsor on Senate Bills 768, 882 and 1000.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion of Senator Carroll's. Is there any objection? If not, is leave granted? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Geo-Karis. SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, with leave of the chief sponsor, Senator Barkhausen, I would like to be added as an immediate cosponsor to Senate Bill 346.

## PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Geo-Karis asks to be added as immediate hyphenated cosponsor of...Senate Bill 346. Is there any

#### Page 8 - MAY 2, 1985

objection? Is leave granted? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator...Senator Jones. SENATOR JONES:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. I checked with the sponsor and I'd like to be shown as a hyphenated sponsor on Senate Bill 1210, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 17 and 18. PRESIDING OFFICEB: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Jones. Is there any discussion? Any objection? If not, leave is granted. Senator Dunn.

SENATOR DUNN:

Thank you, Mr. President, two things if I may. I want to move now, possibly to...to Table Senate Bill 886. We...we discharged the committee and then I didn't ask for leave to Table it. Would...would you entertain that? PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Dunn, it was done but...it...just to straighten it out...

SENATOR DUNN:

Fine...fine, thank you. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

...Senator Dunn seeks leave to Table Senate Bill 386. Leave is granted.

SENATOR DUNN:

Thank you, now one other thing, sir. I'd like to add...could Senator O'Daniel as a...as a cosponsor along with myself and Senator Poshard to Senate Bill 1079. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion of Senator Dunn. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. For what purpose does Senator Marovitz arise? SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Thank you, very much, Mr. President and members of the Senate. Having checked with the principal sponsor, I would

## Page 9 - MAY 2, 1985

ask leave to be added as a hyphenated cosponsor to Senate Bill 1377.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Marovitz. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Marovitz.

# SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Also, having checked with Senator Demuzio, the sponsorship of...request of...sponsorship of Senate Bill 910 to be changed and...and the sponsorship should read, Marovitz-Demuzio, Senate Bill 910.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Marovitz. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Keats.

# SENATOR KEATS:

Thank you, Mr. President. Asking leave of the Body, I'd like to be added as a hyphenated cosponsor of Senate Bill 1350. We've cleared it with the sponsors, it should read Carroll-Bock-Keats.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Keats. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Hudson.

## SENATOR HUDSON:

Thank you, Mr. President. To ask leave of the Body, if I might be added as a hyphenated cosponsor to Senate Bill 791. I have talked this over with the principal sponsor. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Hudson. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Poshard, for what purpose do you arise? SENATOR POSHARD:

Yes, Mr. President, permission of the sponsor and leave

Page 10 - MAY 2, 1985

of the Body, I'd like to be added as a hyphenated cosponsor to Senate Bill 1309.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Poshard. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator Bloom.

# SENATOR BLOOM:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. I've conferred with the sponsor and I would like to be added as a joint sponsor to 319 and have it read Luft-Bloom-Kelly.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion by Senator Bloom. Is there any objection? Hearing no objection, leave is granted. Senator DeAngelis.

## SENATOR DEANGELIS:

Thank you, Mr. President. I would like to ask leave of the Body to discharge the Tax Relief Committee...I'm sorry, the Revenue Committee from further consideration of Senate Bill 1136 for the purpose of Tabling it. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator DeAngelis moves to discharge the Committee on Revenue from further consideration of Senate Bill 1136 for the purpose of Tabling. Is leave granted? Hearing no objection, leave is granted on discharging the committee. Now, Senator DeAngelis moves to Table Senate Bill 1136. Is there any discussion? If not, those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The bill is Tabled. Committee reports.

## SECRETARY:

Senator Lemke, chairman of Judiciary I Committee, reports out the following Senate bills:

16, 401, 619, 749, 1150, 1190, 1200, 1227 and 1417 with the recommendation Do Pass.

91, 986 and 1380 with the recommendation Do Pass as

Page 11 - MAY 2, 1985

#### Amended.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Anything else? Senator Barkhausen, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR BARKHAUSEN:

Mr. President, I...I just had a parliamentary inquiry of the Chair. You mentioned of the bills that were recommended Do Pass, you mentioned Senate Bill 1227. And our records indicate that on that particular bill the Judiciary I Committee had a vote of 4 to 4. And I just wanted to inquire that in the case of a tie vote is there any precedence for voting a bill out of committee...or reporting a bill Do Pass out of committee on a tie vote?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator,....I'm not sure what your particular record shows, but evidently the committee clerk's record must show that it has passed otherwise it would not be reported. And I would suggest you check with the committee clerk...on that vote.

#### SENATOR BARKHAUSEN:

Does the clerk have a roll call? PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Yes, the clerk keeps a roll call. If there's no further business to come before the...if there's no further business to come before the Senate, the Senate will stand adjourned until 9:00 a. m., May 3rd. The Senate stands adjourned.